

December 23, 2023

Dear Owner in Whaleshead,

This is Mark and CJ Harmon in U18 and we are writing this to let you know the following. Theresa Larabee who many of you know through the Whaleshead facebook page retained an attorney, Richard Stark with Stark and Hammack, PC to obtain legal advice and write a letter to the new Whaleshead owner, Flintstone Properties about the legality of our 99 year leases. Mr Stark sent a letter to the new owners in late November which many of us believe had an affirmative effect on Flinstone understanding and acceptance of our leases after the new owner attempted to impose their "Community Rules" on all of us.

Theresa retained the attorney at a cost of \$1,000 from her. Theresa does not know of this letter and request, she did not ask for it. Mark and I are soliciting donations to refund Theresa \$900. We believe the attorney letter benefitted all of us. If you want to donate any amount you can call me (CJ) at 530 503-5060 and I will pick up any donation at your convenience. For accountability I will give you a written receipt which states who the donation goes to (Theresa Larabee).

This is strictly voluntary and if you don't agree or want to donate that is okay.

Swencem - Warmon

Thank you,

Cheryl Swenson-Harmon

U18